

## **Skedaddle Ridge Trails People Inc. Minutes: March 2016**

The March 31<sup>st</sup> meeting was held at the Mount Pleasant Community Center with 24 members present.

**Minutes:** The minutes of the February meeting were read by Marilyn. Moved by Marilyn, seconded by Dave, "The February minutes are approved as presented". Carried.

**Treasurer's Report:** Villa presented her financial report. It was noted the Club is still awaiting the arrival of monies from the Trust Fund and this is being addressed. Moved by Villa, seconded by Marilyn, "The Treasurer's report is approved as presented." Carried.

### **New Business**

1. **Trail Maps:** Allison, Alex and Bob met before this meeting and reviewed the current map making suggested changes in format not only with our trail upgrade but also to adopt the new NBATVF signage. These maps will be available for the Spring Rally and a copy will be posted onto the Club website.
2. **Rogers Promotion:** A discussion was held relative to Rogers TV request to promote ATV'ing in NB. It was suggested contact be made with the NBATVF person co-ordinating this initiative and suggest Rogers attend our Spring Rally and at that time obtain video of our trails for their TV promotion.
3. **Trail Permits:** It was noted our Club did not sell any short term permits in 2015. It was noted the cost of a daily pass is \$15 and a one week pass is \$25.
4. **Club Demo Day:** Curtis apprised the members present regarding a proposed demo day involving local manufacturers. This event will be held at the Triple-C Rec. Center on May 14<sup>th</sup>. It was felt a time period from 10AM to 3 PM. Moved by Doug, seconded by Kevin, "The Club undertakes this project." Carried
5. **Spring Rally:** It was noted there exists some potential changes in the use of our current location at Ellis Bridge. Following discussion, it was suggested several members meet with the current land owner to ascertain what changes might be occurring and report at our April meeting.
6. **Little Pokiok Bridge:** The Torque has indicated they are prepared to repair this bridge if their name could be posted as the donor of materials. A report on this will be available at our Apr. meeting.
7. **Provincial ATV Jamboree 2017:** Bob reminded the members that at the Regional meeting held last fall a suggestion was made that Region 7 consider hosting this event. No Clubs have to date replied to the suggestion made at that meeting and he asked for a decision on our Club to contact the Regional Director Tim so he could have a report available for the AGM.

There being no other business, moved by Eugene, seconded by Bob, "The meeting adjourn." Carried

**50:50 Draw:** Alex was the winner of the 50:50 draw.

Next meeting: April 28, 2016

Minutes taken by Secretary Marilyn

**Important Dates for 2016:** Members were reminded of the following 2016 dates... Spring Rally June 4<sup>th</sup>, Fun Run July 16, BBQ Aug. 21, President's Run Aug. 13, Fall Colour Rally Oct. 8<sup>th</sup>, Christmas Party Nov. 26